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the cultivation of hemp, and urges the
farmers to persevere in their exertions.
The session closed on the 2nd March,
ten Acts having been passed, the most
important of which was an Act to
afford relief to those persons who might
be entitled to claim lands in the
Province of Upper Canada, as heirs
or devisees of the nominees of the
Crown, in cases where no patent had
been issued. This Act provided for
the appointment of commissioners to
enquire into all such claims, and pre-
scribed the mode of procedure. An
Act was passed to regulate the curing,
packing, and inspection of beef and
pork, so as to assimilate the laws of
Upper and Lower Canada respecting
that branch of trade. Of the remain-
ing Acts, six were in amendment of
existing laws, and two were appropria-
tion Acts.-Lieutenant-General Peter
Hunter, Lieutenant-Governor of Upper
Canada, and commanding in chief His
Majesty's forces in both the Canadas,
died at Quebec, on 2zst August, whilst
on a tour of inspection. A monument
was erected to His Excellency's mem-
ory, in the English Cathedral at Que-
bec, by his brother Dr. John Hunter,
of London, England.-September 17th.
A proclamation was issued by the
Honorable Alexander Grant,announc-
ing the death of Lieutenant-Governor
Hunter, and that he had assumed the
Government of the Province.-Mr.
Thomas Cary published the first num-
ber of the " Mercury " at Quebec, in
January.-The first session of the
fourth Provincial Parliament of Lower
Canada was opened at Quebec, by
Lieutenant-Governor Sir R. S. Milnes,
on the gth January. Mr. Panet was
again elected Speaker, the vote stand-
ing: Panet, 39; DeSalaberry, 3. The
session was a busy one, and lasted
until the 25th of March. No less than
seventeen Acts were added to the
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Statute Book. Of these, five were for
the renewal or amendment of existing
laws ; one was to enable farmers who
had suffered from the deficient harvest
of 1804 to obtain more readily seed
wheat, corn, or other necessary grain ;
four were to provide for the building
or repair of bridges, or improvement of
inland navigation; by anbther provi-
sion was made for the establishment of
a Trinity House at Quebec ; the erec-
tion of Gaols in Montreal and Quebec
was provided for by two Acts ; an Act
was passed for erecting an Hotel, Coffee
House, and Assembly Room, in the
city of Quebec ; Sunday trading was
prohibited; a Toll was established on
the Montreal and Lachine road, and
provision made for improving the road.
Agriculture received a considerable
share of attention this session; a mea-
sure was introduced to check the
growth of the Canada thistle. This,
however, failed to become law; but an
Act was passed to compel proprietors
of orchards in the parish of Montreal,
to take measures for the destruction of
a caterpillar which had proved very
injurious to apple trees in that district.
-February 13 th. Francis Lemaistre,
Lieutenant-Governor of Gaspé, Adju-
tant-General of the militia of Lower
Canada, died at his house in St.
Famille Street, Quebec.-April 29th,
The Honorable John Elmsley, Chief
Justice of the Province of Lower Cana-
da, died at Montreal.-The Quebec
Gazette of 16th May announces the
appointment of Colonel Francis Baby,
as Adjutant-General of the militia of
Lower Canada. This Gazette also
contains the appointments made under
the act passed at the last session,
for the establishment of a Trinity
House at Quebec, which were as fol-
lows: The Honorable John Young,
Master Warden; William Grant, Deputy
Master Warden; John Painter, and


